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For the teachers at Brooke House College Summer School
As you know, we will be visiting your centre in 10-12 July to carry out an inspection for the British Council. Part of the inspection involves us observing classes, and one or other of the two inspectors will normally see each of you once during the inspection. The purpose of our classroom observations is to help us to get a snapshot of the overall teaching, not to evaluate individual teachers, so we will not observe whole lessons. We will normally observe for about twenty to thirty minutes. Tell the students beforehand what is happening, but please do not include us in the lesson in any way. 

We will need a copy of your lesson plan, along with copies of any material you are using, so that we can locate the segment of the lesson we are observing and its place in your overall plan. We would also like to see any class profiles and your records of work. A quick look at the inspection criteria (T19-T26) will show you what we are looking for. You will notice an emphasis on learning outcomes and the tailoring of work to the needs and interests of specific groups and individuals, so it would be helpful if you could make these areas as explicit as possible. 
We know that the presence of an observer can generate some tension, but we very much appreciate the opportunity to see your lessons. It is not part of our brief to give you individual feedback. A summary of the teaching, without naming individual teachers, will be given in the roundup at the end of the inspection period. Remember, our aim is to get a picture of the English language teaching in the organisation as a whole. We are not assessing individual teachers and we do not identify individual teachers in the final roundup or in the report.

We will be having a focus group meeting with students, and another one with you. 
We are looking forward to meeting you.

With best wishes
Diane Phillips
Reporting Inspector

Rod Revell
Co-inspector

